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I-195 REDEVELOPMENT DISTRICT COMMISSION 
 

MEETING OF COMMISSION 
CLOSED SESSION 

JULY 24, 2024 
 
The closed session minutes below were released by a vote of the Commission on November 6, 
2024. 
 
 
The I-195 Redevelopment District (the “District”) Commission (the “Commission”) met on 
Wednesday, July 24, 2024, in Closed Session, beginning at 5:24 P.M., pursuant to a notice of the 
meeting to all Commissioners and public notice of the meeting as required by applicable law. 
 
The following Commissioners were present and participated throughout the meeting: Dr. Barrett 
Bready serving as Acting Vice Chairperson, Mr. Robert McCann, Ms. Sandra Smith, Mr. Vincent 
Masino, Ms. Mindy Penney, and ex-officio board member Mr. Joseph Mulligan. 
 
Also, present were Ms. Caroline Skuncik, District Executive Director, Ms. Amber Ilcisko, 
District Director of Operations, Mr. Peter Erhartic, District Director of Real Estate, and Mr. 
Charles F. Rogers of Locke Lord, LLP, legal counsel to the District. 
 
Upon motion duly made and seconded, the following vote was adopted:  

VOTED: To go into Closed Session, pursuant to the Open Meetings Act, Rhode Island 
General Laws Section 42-46-5 (the Open Meetings Law) and 42-64.14.6(i) (the I-195 Act), 
to discuss matters relating to the (a) purchase, sale, exchange, lease, or value of real 
property of District real estate where the discussion in an open meeting would have a 
detrimental effect on the negotiating position of the Commission with the other party to the 
negotiations and (b) the investment of the I-195 Redevelopment Project Fund where 
premature disclosure would adversely affect the public interest. 
 
Voting in favor of the foregoing were: Ms. Penney, Mr. Masino, Ms. Smith, Mr. 
McCann, and Dr. Bready. 
 
Voting against the foregoing were: None. 

 
Commissioners and District staff entered into Closed Session at 5:24 P.M. 
 

8. DISCUSSION AND VOTE REGARDING THE INVESTMENT OF FUNDS FROM 
THE I-195 REDEVELOPMENT PROJECT FUND. 

Dr. Bready recused himself and left the room at 5:26 P.M. 

Ms. Skuncik provided a brief summary regarding the application for an allocation of funds from 
the I-195 Redevelopment Project Fund from Ancora GRE for the shared wet lab incubator to be 
located in the 150 Richmond development currently under construction on Lot 3 of Parcels 22 and 
25. She stated that the applicant was selected by the Rhode Island Life Sciences Hub Board to 
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EXHIBIT A 
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